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Bill #:
 HB 115 SCS

Amendment #
 

SUBJECT/TITLE
Electricians

SPONSOR
Rep. Mike Cherry

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
Local Licensing agency

Requirement:

Mandatory
X
Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS  

HB 115 SCS retains the original provisions of HB 115 GA, except that it amends KRS 227.530 to include on the Electrical Advisory Committee one member who is engaged in the business of electrical contracting and who employs no more than five full-time employees when appointed.  

The bill establishes KRS 227A and creates new sections that requires electricians, electrical contractors, or master electricians to be licensed, with some exceptions.  The bill permits an existing local licensing program or other local government entity to apply to become the Department of Housing, Buildings and Construction's agent to issue and renew licenses. It expands the duties of the Kentucky Electrical Advisory Committee established in KRS 227.530 to assist the department in administering provisions of this Act.  The bill requires an authorized local licensing program to negotiate with the department the amount of the fees to be retained by the authorized local licensing program.  The bill repeals KRS 227.490 and 227.4901.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 115 SCS on local governments is indeterminable, but will likely result in a minimal increase or decrease in costs.  The amendment to KRS 227.530 is the only change to HB 115 GA, and this amendment does not change the local mandate. The following discussion concerning the local impact is identical to the original bill's fiscal analysis. 

The bill permits local governments and their existing local licensing programs to expand their functions to include licensing of electricians who have been operating, or would operate, without a license should this bill not take effect.  Those communities that do not have a licensing program for electricians may chose to create one.  The fee would go to operating the licensing program on the local and state level. However, a local government would negotiate the fee with the Department of Housing, Buildings and Construction giving consideration of the cost to operate the program. Since no local government is mandated to offer this local service, there should be no reason to incur a great deal of expense. However, depending on the number of licenses issued, there is the possibility that local governments would receive more funds than are required to operate the program.
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